Natural Sciences Council of Chairs Meeting
July 15, 2013
1:00-3:10 p.m., BI-104

1. Approval of minutes for June 10, 2013 – approved as distributed.
2. Informational Items

a. Announcement by chairs:

· There were no announcements by the chairs.
b. Announcements from the administration:

· New/Replacement faculty positions: Any departments intending to recruit for tenure-track positions using existing funding should submit a request to the dean no later than August 1, 2013. A discussion followed.
· Career Center Advisory Board: The Career Development Center is forming and advisory board and would like a representative for CNS. Meetings will be held once per quarter. The dean suggested that a member of the college office sit on the board and disseminate the information to all of the departments.   
3. Discussion Items:  

a. Scheduling – 
· Summer: 6W2 session begins on July 30, 2013. Enrollment for this session looks good. There are three departments that have low enrollment issues and Dr. Georgiou will contact those departments directly to discuss those classes. Overall for all sessions, CNS enrollment looks good.
· Fall: We are in the open enrollment phase of registration. Classes begin on September 17, 2013 and census will be on October 9, 2013.
· Winter 2014: Schedule build ends on September 20, 2013. Priority enrollment begins on November 4, 2013.
b. Development update: Ms. Hunt reported that CNS ended the year at $2,241,100.00 in donations or 186% of the goal. Ms. Hunt also notified the chairs of the $250,000 check that came in for a geology department equipment grant from the W.M. Keck Foundation.
c. Assessment Update: Dr. Hovannesian gave an update on the state of assessment. She reported that all of the assessment coordinators met with the provost to discuss how to promote the culture of assessment on campus. She also mentioned that there would be an assessment showcase event on September 12, 2013 from 9-11am in the Pine Room (date and time are tentative). The showcase will include presentations about assessment and posters covering each department’s assessment plan. Refreshments will also be served at this event. A lengthy discussion followed.
d. SOAR update: Dr. Lindfelt solicited feedback from the chairs on how they feel the SOAR sessions have been going. He also reported that the departments would now have the students from 8-10am. Dr. Lindfelt will email a list of the computer rooms to the chairs. A brief discussion followed. 
e. Annual report: The dean indicated that the annual report is due on July 24, 2013. She is using some data from the department submissions for the Natural Phenomena. She requested two to three additional bullet points from each department that might be included in the report. 
f. Budget issues: Renee distributed handouts among the chairs which showed the breakdown of rollover, department carry-forward reserve allowances and 2012-2013 rollover expenditure plan (example). Renee will distribute a more elaborate example of the latter and more information on previous carry-forward for the departments. The deadline for departments to submit a 2012-13 expenditure plan to the dean is August 12, 2013. There was a discussion of why the reserve is only 5%, the timing of the request, and the purpose of the request. Some of the items being considered for the college carry-forward are: a faculty professional development fund, maintenance contracts for equipment, remodeling in the dean’s office (in response to feedback from the college-wide survey), and a temporary position to work on special projects (see g.).
g. CNS student success plan: Dr. Hovannesian’s contract for her assessment duties ends soon. The dean wanted input from the chairs on whether or not to offer her a full-time temporary contract for next year so that she could continue to work on assessment and perhaps other projects such as student success. There was a discussion about the qualifications and experience needed to assist with these topics and about the funding needed for such a position.
h. Department RPT Guidelines: The proposed changes to FAM 300 have passed. The goal is to have department guidelines that address teaching, research, scholarly & creativity activities, and service by the end of this calendar year. 
4. Other: 
